
Senate Judiciary Committee  
February 27, 2025 
Bill HB 2062 — Written Opposition Testimony 
Amy Moore-citizen 
amooredunn@gmail.com 

Dear Chair and committee members,  

I am writing in opposition of HB 2062. This bill would grant a fetus more rights than a 
woman by treating it the same as a living child. Such legislation puts mothers in danger 
when pregnancy complications arise, as healthcare providers may hesitate to provide 
necessary care for fear of criminal charges. As someone who conceived through IVF, 
I'm concerned about seeing Alabama's situation replicated in Kansas. With increasing 
numbers of women relying on IVF to conceive, passing this bill would lead us down the 
dangerous path of fetal personhood and potentially jeopardize access to fertility 
treatments like IVF. 
Please vote no on HB 2062 and its far reaching consequences. 

Sincerely, 
Amy Moore 
Prairie Village 


